SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2015-18/03                 Dated 16th October, 2015.

To

Sri Anupam Shrivastava,

Chairman and Managing Director, 
BSNL, New Delhi.
Respected Sir,

Sub: Indifferent and vindictive attitude and not granting meeting to the Association by PGM, Bangalore Telecom District reg:
Kindly find enclosed herewith the detailed letter dated 30.09.2015 addressed to CGMT/KTK Circle, by the Circle Secretary/SNEA, Karnataka towards the indifferent and vindictive attitude and not granting meeting by PGM, Bangalore Telecom District. Basically PGM, BGTD is very reluctant to give meetings to the Association and on many issues the unilateral decisions being taken are against the rules and the policy of the organization and in some cases actions are taken with mala fide intentions with total absence of transparency and fair deal in matters relating to the welfare of the Executives and staff at large. These sorts of unilateral actions are creating total unrest and the Executives are much agitated, resulting in total de-motivation among the staff and the Executives. This situation if continued will adversely affect the performance of the most potential Telecom District in BSNL. Bangalore TD, being the highest revenue earning and potential Telecom District, is presently in the leadership of such HR manager and will suffer serious damages due to total absence of Human Approach and transparent administration. 
In the instant case the following points of our grievances are not positively looked into by the PGM, BGTD.
1. The PGM BGTD is not granting meeting to the Association.

2. The transfers of JTOs are ordered in the middle of the academic year (July/Aug 2015) making huge hardships to the Executives. These orders are not for any contingency or exigency.
3. The orders are on pick and choose basis without following the criteria and further vindictive on office bearers

4. The orders include those who have completed even 57 years of service also.
5. The said transfer order creates a situation of double transfers within a span of one year when circle office takes up inter SSA transfers in another 5 months time incurring double transfer grants.
6. The representations of the transferred Executives are not disposed off in the true spirit of natural justice but summarily rejected.
7. The orders are in violation of the minutes of the meeting held on 6th May, 2010 between BGTD administration and Associations.
In view of the ongoing stalemate of unrest in the executives, CGMT Karnataka Circle was kind enough to intervene in the matter and issued written instructions on 06.10.2015 to PGM, BGTD directing him to revisit and revise all the said transfer orders strictly in accordance with the transfer policy. CGMT Karnataka has also issued written instructions on 07.10.2015 to PGM to give formal/informal meetings to the Associations. 
Even after lapse of one week neither the orders are revised nor is the meeting granted to the Association. We therefore request you to kindly issue suitable and strict instructions in the matter so that the co-ordial relation is maintained in the Bangalore TD which is very important at this point of time when BSNL is looking towards revival.

With regards,

Yours faithfully,

(K. Sebastin)

Copy to: 

1) Smt Sujata T Ray, DIR(HR), BSNL for information please.
2) Sri Shameem Akthar, Sr GM (SR), BSNLCO for information and n/a please.
